Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT SERVICES
Public Employees Relations Commission
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

60CC-1.001
Showing of Interest

The Public Employees Relations Commission hereby gives notice: On June 18, 2020, the Public Employees Relations Commission issued a final order in Case No. MS-2020-012 denying a petition for variance or waiver from Florida Administrative Code Rule 60CC-1.001 filed by Professional Law Enforcement, Inc. The Public Employees Relations Commission denied the petition because it determined that the Petitioner was actually seeking a waiver of, or variance from, a statute, not a rule, which the Commission did not have the authority to grant. The petition was filed on April 29, 2020, and the notice of receipt of the petition was published on May 5, 2020, in Volume 46, Number 88 F.A.R. On May 13, 2020, the Dade County Police Benevolent Association, Inc. filed a comment opposing the petition.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Commission Clerk, Public Employees Relations Commission, 4708 Capital Circle Northwest, Suite 300, Tallahassee, Florida 32303-7256.
